
DISCLAIMER NOTICE: I cannot attest to the accuracy of the document but 
the document was provided to me in good faith by a local unit of the Texas 
NAACP regarding a matter that I believe has an impact on voting.  

Gary L. Bledsoe 
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The website for the Montgomery County NAACP #6304 was built on Weebly in October 2015. I took over website maintenance in 
March 2017.  Weebly lists the web addresses from which people navigated to our site. It also lists how many unique visitors look at the 
site and how many pages they looked at. 

In July 2017, some of our visitor traffic looked odd, with hundreds of page views by five individuals. That was after I had posted links to 
national and local NAACP statements on the Charlottesville “unite the right” rally.  The purple spike on the chart below shows that 
activity.
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I first noticed Russian addresses in our NAACP #6304 website visitors October 22, 2017 (the day before Early Voting began for the 
November 7th election).  I took Russian in college, so I was able to recognize some words in the addresses as Russian.  American 
website domains usually end in “.com,” “.org” or “.net”   There were multiple domain suffixes that were not American.  I looked up 
the odd suffixes and learned that many were Russian.

During the last week of October, the site received visits from 23 

Russian addresses. I contacted Weebly (the website’s platform).  

They said Russian “bots” were visiting the site.  They said the 

only effect was to inflate our visitor data.  Weebly said that 

there was no risk to any of our legitimate site visitors. Weebly 

recommended protecting the site by upgrading it to an “https” 

site, increasing its security.  I upgraded the site.

Early voting 
begins
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October 30, 2017 screenshots
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October 30, 2017 (cont.)



October 2017 Page Views

October 2017 Unique Visitors

Russian traffic jumps two 
days before early voting 
began on October 23rd



January 30, 2018
(.ru was not there on 1-18-18)

Russia

Upgrading the site security reduced the number of Russian visits to our website, but did 
not eliminate it:  Yandex.ru continues to monitor our site.
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April 30, 2018



July 24, 2018

Russia

Google translation: “Good day! Do you think positive references 

to your company on the Internet increase your sales? We are 

sure that your clients are interested in what they write about you 

on the net. We have a good solution for you - writing and posting 

positive comments about you on the Internet. Under the link you 

can order reviews with a good discount. What do you say?

Interested write on mail: kaxancev@mail.ru”

October 31, 2018

The website for NAACP #6304 attracted 
international attention, starting just before 
early voting in 2017. In spite of a site 
security upgrade it continues to be watched.
NAACP needs to be aware of cyber-
surveillance, especially before elections.



Global Ship Tracking Intelligence site again?!

January 26,2019

PS: I don’t know who Global Marine Tracking Intelligence is, but they have an 
odd interest in Montgomery County NAACP #6304.
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